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RSIPF searches for missing person in Malaita Province 

 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at Auki Police Station in Malaita 

Province are conducting a search for the body of a male person who had gone missing after 

a fishing trip near the Ramos Island on 22 August 2023. 

Two male person were on a fishing trip in a white and blue stripe fibre canoe with a 40-horse 

powered engine. They were fishing near the Ramos Island when their fibre canoe got striked 

by a huge wave and damaged the canoe. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Malaita Province Superintendent Leslie Kili said one of 

the male person manage to swim ashore after the incident and alert relatives of what had 

happen and alert officers at Auki. 

“Our officers left on police stabi craft to conduct a thorough search from Ramos island, Dai 

and northern side of Malaita,” PPC Kili said. 

PPC Kili appealed to those living in villages along the northern coast to look out for the 

missing boy or report any unusual or suspicious sightings to the nearest police station. 

“I ask all boat users and fishermen in Malaita Province to take precautionary measures when 

going out on a fishing or travelling to other islands during bad weather. Always adhere to 

warnings from responsible Authorities to avoid such incidents from happening,” PPC Kili 

said. 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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